
Board of Commissioners
36 Klondike Rd, Republic, WA 99166
P. (509) 775-8242 F. (509) 775-3866

Ferry County Health

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING
November 29, 2022 @ 1030AM HUB CONFERENCE ROOM

https://zoom.us/j/92472952116?pwd=TURCZUg5dGVyUGRKNTI0YmhOczg1dz09
Meeting ID: 924 7295 2116

Passcode: 260559
One tap mobile

+12532158782,,92472952116# US (Tacoma)
+13462487799,,92472952116# US (Houston)

Mission Statement

“To strengthen the health and well-being of our community through partnership and trust.”

AGENDA

Page(s)
Call to Order Nancy Giddings

Quorum Established Nancy Giddings

Review, Amend, Accept Agenda Nancy Giddings

Introduction of Board, District Employees and Guests Nancy Giddings

Items listed under the consent agenda are considered routine board matters and will be approved by a single motion of the
Board without separate discussion.  If separate discussion is desired, that item will be removed from the consent agenda and
placed on the regular business agenda.

Approval of Consent Agenda ACTION Nancy Giddings 3-5
· Minutes 10/25/22 Board Meeting
· Approval of Warrants
· Financial Write-Off Report
· Resolution 2022 #17 Surplus

Correspondence Nancy Giddings

Public Comments Nancy Giddings

EHR Update-Meditech to join Stacy Peterson/Gloria Gomez Karen Quinnell

Safety Update Adam Volluz

Compliance Report Spencer Hargett

CNO Report Mike Martinoli

Quality Improvement Mike Martinoli 6-7

COO Debbie DeCorde 8

Medical Staff Report Richard Garcia, MD



CEO/CFO Report Jennifer Reed 9-43

2021 Budget Public Review
• Motion to approve 2023 Levy Resolution 2022 #13 ACTION
• Motion to approve Levy Certification ACTION
• Motion to approve 2023 Klondike Hills Budget Resolution 2022 #14 ACTION
• Motion to approve 2023 Hospital Budget Resolution 2022 #15 ACTION
• Motion to approve 2023 Pharmacy Budget Resolution 2022 #16 ACTION

Old Business Nancy Giddings
· Board QI Project
· Facility Update/Master Plan
· Health Foundation
· Strategic Planning
· Pharmacy
· Airport update

Board Representative Reports
· Finance Ron Bacon/Sarah Krausse
· Quality Improvement Jody Jannot/DiAnne Lundgren
· Compliance/Risk Management Ron Bacon/Sarah Krausse
· Medical Staff Nancy Giddings/DiAnne Lundgren
· Credentialing DiAnne Lundgren/Nancy Giddings

o Request for appointments

· EMS Nancy Giddings

New Business Nancy Giddings

Executive Session Nancy Giddings

Open Session Nancy Giddings

Adjournment Nancy Giddings

Board meetings are usually the fourth Tuesday of each month at 10:30 a.m. unless otherwise posted.
The Public is encouraged to attend; Handicap access is available.

Next regularly scheduled meeting is Thursday December 22, 2022 @ 10:30 am in the HUB Conference Room



 

Board of Commissioners 
36 Klondike Rd, Republic, WA 99166 
P. (509) 775-8242 F. (509) 775-3866 

Ferry County Health  

BOARD OF COMMISSIONERS’ MEETING 
October 25, 2022 

 
CALL TO ORDER:  Board Chair Nancy Giddings called the meeting of the Board of Commissioners to 
order at 10:30 am, on October 25, 2022 in the HUB Conference Room and via zoom. Commissioners in 
attendance were Nancy Giddings, Ronald Bacon, Sarah Krausse, DiAnne Lundgren and Jody Jannot. 
Jennifer Reed, CEO/CFO; Mike Martinoli, CNO; Debbie DeCorde, COO; James Davidson, IT Manager; 
Adam Volluz, Facilities Manager; Karen Quinnell, Informaticist, and Teena Price, Executive Assistant 
were present.   
 
GUESTS: Via Zoom- Dr. Mark Lindsay w/ Allevant. 
 
QUORUM ESTABLISHED:  A quorum was present. 
 
REVIEW, AMEND, ACCEPT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Bacon and seconded by Jannot to 
accept the amended consent agenda to include additional surplus items added to resolution, 
and including of an Executive Session. The motion passed unanimously. 
 
APPROVAL OF CONSENT AGENDA:  A motion was made by Krausse and seconded by Bacon 
to accept the consent agenda. The motion passed unanimously.   
 
CORRESPONDENCE: None 
 
PUBLIC COMMENTS: Community member spoke to board member with concerns about the clinic not 
doing return calls. Board member encouraged community member to complete patient satisfaction 
survey.  
 
EHR REPORT: Quinnell gave update that we have new GO LIVE date with Meditech on 1/30/23. 
Refining charge codes. Martinoli reports productive outcomes with Meditech. 
 
EOC/SAFETY: Volluz gave update that Davidson has received new security cameras. 
Locations/placements to be determined. ER Doors to be installed mid-end of November. Drug store 
sidewalks patched.  
 
COMPLIANCE REPORT: Hargett gave his compliance report.  
 
COO: DeCorde reviewed her attached report.  DeCorde went over September HR Analytics. 
 
CNO REPORT: Martinoli reviewed his attached report. 
  
QI REPORT: Martinoli reviewed the QI Report that included the Quarterly QI Committee update to the 
board.  
 
MEDICAL STAFF REPORT: Reed gave Dr. Garcia’s report. 
 
CEO & CFO REPORT: Reed reviewed her attached report.  
 
FINANCIAL REPORT: Reed reviewed the August financials.  



10/25/2022 Board Meeting Minutes 

 

 
OLD BUSINESS:  

 Board QI Project: No updates    

 Facility Update: No updates 

 Health Foundation: No updates. 

 Strategic Planning: Waiting to hear if a special meeting is needed. 

 Pharmacy: Pharmacist Ben Wallings started in September, doing well.  

 Airport update: Reed reaching out for updates weekly. 
 
BOARD REPRESENTATIVE REPORTS: 

 Finance: No Board concerns. 

 Quality Improvement: No Board concerns.  

 Compliance/Risk Management: No Board concerns. 

 Medical Staff: No Board concerns. 

 Credentialing:  

Approval for appointment for active medical staff privileges for Silas Wiefelspuett, MD. A 

motion was made by Lundgren and seconded by Jannot to approve. The motion passed 

unanimously. 

Approval for appointment of courtesy medical staff privileges for Georgi Pirumyan, MD. 

A motion was made by Lundgren and seconded by Krausse. The motion passed 

unanimously.  

 EMS- Nothing to report. Building on hold. 

  

NEW BUSINESS:  No new business 
 
EXECUTIVE SESSION: Executive Session was called at 1:50 pm regarding RCW 42.30.110(1) (g). 
 
OPEN SESSION resumed at 2:07 pm. 
No action taken. 
 
ADJOURNMENT:  As there was no further business the meeting was adjourned at 2:07 pm. 
 

 
_____________________________________     ___________________________________    
Nancy Giddings, Chair   Date     DiAnne Lundgren, Secretary       Date 
 
 
______________________________________ 
Teena Price, Recording Secretary Date 









To: Ferry County Public Hospital District #1 Board of Commissioners Meeting Date: November 29, 2022
From: Debbie DeCorde Subject: COO Report

As of November 22, 2022
People To be the employer of choice. To develop and support a culturally diverse, competent, motivated and

productive workforce.  To recruit and retain highly competent staff to meet the District’s patient and resident
needs.
· Employee statistics for the month of October include two new hires and one internal transfer.  We had

three exits; one temporary assignment completed, one resignation for personal reasons and the other
relocated for another position. Our total headcount is 164.

· Graphs will be handed out supporting a discussion of HR metrics. The Net Hire Ratio and Turnover
Rate and Exit Reasons are graphed monthly. 2022 establishes the baseline year and we’ll look at year
over year starting in 2023.

Quality To lead the community that improves community health status and access to care. To provide quality
healthcare that can be defined, measured and published. To enforce and invest in a pervasive culture of
safety.
· Quality of Patient Experience – Drug Store and Medical Clinic are project focuses.
· Assisted Living Facility – backup for Manager.

Service To provide an environment in which patients, families, providers and employees are highly satisfied. To
provide an experience for patients that exceeds expectations in all areas of the District. To identify areas for
improvement.
· Employee Engagement. The Task Force has been established. They sought further clarification

around the results relating to finances and safety so a follow-on survey was sent, closed the 28th.
· The odor in the Drug Store has been resolved via a product employed in the HVAC system called Odor

Block.  The tank has been repaired and we do not anticipate further challenges.
· In the last three weeks saw 12 confirmed positive Respiratory Syncytial Virus (RSV) cases. In the last

three weeks 145 COVID tests were also performed for our community.
· The COVID Drive-through hours have been changed to 0900-1500. Shorter days means darker

evenings and we want our staff to be safe and visible as they are outside working.
Financial To be financially viable, to support advancing the mission and vision. To be operationally efficient. To offer

value to payer and consumers.
· The Medical Clinic saw a total of 704 patients.  (In the month of September: 759, which reflects a

decrease of 55 patients.) Total number of walk-ins:147 (month of September: 132, which is an increase
of 15 patients.) Walk-ins equated 21% of the total patients seen in October.

· The Physical Therapy Department saw 455 patients in October (compared to the 298 patients in
September). This is an increase of 157 patients.

· Rehab numbers are up from September due to increased staffing and completed onboarding for all new
staff.

· Curlew Clinic treatment numbers are slightly down from September due to an uptick in cancellations
due to flu-like illness in the community.

· Drug Stores hours for Saturdays; they would like to close earlier on Saturdays in winter as of Jan. 2023.
Growth To be the healthcare provider choice for our community. To identify service growth areas. To market

service programs to community and constituents.
· Bamboo HR. Eric is the SME (subject matter expert) and is owning this project.  Kudos to Eric!
· The annual Drive Thru Flu shots have once again been very popular. The first Saturday saw 88 flu

shots given in the first hour and a total that was just shy of 200 flu shots for the first day. Because of
eased COVID restrictions we were able to offer walk in flu shots on the last 3 Tuesdays of November.
Additionally, we will also be doing a walk-in flu clinic at Curlew Clinic on Saturday Dec 3rd.

· The ARNP Fellows, Matthew and Melissa) are doing great! They have their own scheduled patients
now. As part of their Fellowship program, they need to have a project that would improve work flow,
efficiency or improve patient care. Matthew says they have some ideas which they are considering.

· A Locum Tenens has been selected to begin in the month of December.  The contract is being
negotiated for 6 months and has the possibility of converting into a more long term commitment.

· Diagnostic Imaging numbers are up 20% in all modalities, except MRI which is up 17% from last year.

https://www.fcphd.org/


TO: Ferry County Public Hospital District #1 Board of Commissioners MEETING DATE: November 29, 2022
FROM: Jennifer Reed
Subject: CEO/CFO Report

People To be the employer of choice. To develop and support a culturally diverse, competent, motivated and productive
workforce.  To recruit and retain highly competent staff to meet the District’s patient and resident needs.
· Still working to get a new behavioral health provider in the clinic. After review, we did

increase the rates listed on the job posting, unfortunately no luck as yet.  Plan B in process of
getting quotes from various organizations to cover at least some of the issues.

· Interviewing for Locums coverage in the clinic so we can evaluate needs after first of year.
Lots of things up in the air as far as providers go.

· Working with Jane to talk about coverage for Curlew.  Jane ended up with the most patients
in Curlew and also seems to be the only provider that is excited about the location.

· I am looking at various programs related to either a certification or education to further my
development as a leader. Would like to attend the Rural Health Leadership conference in
February 2023.

· Continuing with quarterly touch base meetings with providers.  This is going well, I think, and
learning what their issues and needs are.

· Market Analysis of wages still ongoing, but with the budget we will have a number to work
with for the New Year.

Quality To lead the community that improves community health status and access to care. To provide quality healthcare that
can be defined, measured and published. To enforce and invest in a pervasive culture of safety.
· Mike and all have some great ideas about QI projects for 2023, implementing needed projects

that show great collaboration between departments.
· Looking at wait times, both at appointment time and between referrals, and third available.
· Debbie has started some process improvement projects in both the clinic and at the

drugstore.
· To add insult to injury, Washington State is expecting a surge of pediatric patients in the

coming months, and working proactively as a whole network to answer the challenge.
· Sidewalks have been fixed at Curlew clinic.
· Had our annual risk assessment with Spencer, identified 6 risks, and related projects for 2023.

Service To provide an environment in which patients, families, providers and employees are highly satisfied. To provide an
experience for patients that exceeds expectations in all areas of the District. To identify areas for improvement.

· Mike working hard on marketing and education around growing the Swing bed program with
the help and grant from Allevant.  Occupational Therapy is a risk there, working hard to fill
the position.

· Working to share lots of positive feedback from patients in the data dump and in our weekly
call with managers.

· First shot clinic was a great success!  Over 200 shots in arms.  Planning another here in
Republic and one up at the Curlew clinic in December.

https://www.fcphd.org/


Financial To be financially viable, to support advancing the mission and vision. To be operationally efficient. To offer value to
payer and consumers.
· October ended with a net gain of almost $55k. Drugstore had a 70% increase over last

month, being the first month with no traveler coverage, yay!
· HRG is working on some analysis for us, and also a plan to bring Discharged Not Final Billed

(DNFB) numbers down to 4.5 days from 9 days.  They will also do a work plan and analysis on
self-pay, for prompt posting of payments, prompt transfer to self-pay after insurance pays,
and the calculations of days past due.

· Working with insurance companies to resolve contracting issues.
· Master Facility planning moving along. Finishing up equipment plan, and survey for Western

property lines so that design phase can be completed.  Next up will be the budget.
· No update on the Airport – materials are still held up, as of November 17, so project will

more than likely not be completed until spring.  We have been promised that runway will be
clear and lights will all be working all winter.  We have inquired about where the materials
are to be housed between delivery and project completion.

· Community Paramedicine program – next phase of planning to be an implementation plan to
be written with all stakeholders.

· Working on an RFP for a Chargemaster audit.  Hoping to get complete before year end but
time is getting short.

· Budget presentation, draft budget at 7% net operating margin.




































































